

SUPREME COURT OF DELAWARE

MYRON T. STEELE

February 24, 2012

SUPREME COURT BUILDING 57 THE GREEN DOVER, DELAWARE 19901

(302) 739-4214

Ellisa Opstbaum Habbart, Esquire The Delaware Counsel Group, LLP 100 South Rockland Falls Road P.O. Box 4175 Wilmington, DE 19807

Dear Ms. Habbart,

The Conference of Chief Justices which was held in Wilmington January 28 – February 1, 2012 was a tremendous success thanks in no small part to your efforts as a member of the Fundraising and Educational Committees. The Conference attracted 41 Chiefs and approximately 90 invited guests and speakers plus the staffs of the National Center for State Courts and the Delaware Administrative Office of the Courts.

Our guests were impressed by both our educational and social programs and the opportunity to chat with many of you at the Winterthur reception.

I sincerely appreciate the time that you took out of your busy schedule to assist with the Conference both financially on behalf of your firm and through your recommendations concerning the educational program, which attracted speakers from every corner of the world. With your help, we were able to showcase Delaware as a wonderful place to visit and to conduct business; so much so, that the other Chief Justices indicated that they want to come back.

Sincerely,

Myron T. Steele

Muller

. Chief Justice